
Neighborhood Council #4 Minutes 

Heritage Baptist Church, 900 52nd Street North 

June 23, 2016 

 

Council members in attendance: Sandra Guynn, Harold Wheeler, Dan Payne and Curtis Finnicum 
Council member absent: Rudy Tankink 
Others Present: Patty Cadwell, Tonya Houston, GFFR Chief Hester, GFFR Captain Furr, and Mitch Tropila 
Sign in sheet attached. 
Meeting called to order at 6:30pm by Chairwoman Sandra Guynn and led the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
New Business:  
-Cascade City-County Health Department, Health Officer Tonya Houston presented the 2015 Annual 
Report from the Health Department and answered questions from those in attendance. 
 

- GFFR Chief Hester and GFFR Captain Furr presented a slide show on the history of the Great Falls Fire 

Rescue department and what is currently happening with the department.  They also answered 

questions from those in attendance. 

 

-The Council voted to change the August meeting date to August 18th so we can hold the meeting at the 

Lewis & Clark Elementary School.  Dan made a motion to change the meeting date and Harold Seconded 

the motion with it passing unanimously. 

Committee Reports: 

-Sandra presented notes from the Neighborhood Council #5 meeting that was held June 20th.  They had 

speakers from the Walmart and Super 1 Foods stores to talk about the construction progress and to talk 

about the overall projects.  Walmart is scheduled to open around March 1st, 2017 and there are lots 

available for four other businesses to go in.  Super 1 Foods is scheduled to open around August 2016 

and will employ 150 people and be open 24 hours a day.   Land owner Dan Huestis was also in 

attendance and spoke about a 23 acre parcel of land to the east of Walmart that is in the works to be 

more open to more retail, and he also has 200+ acres of land to the south of Walmart for up to 450 high 

end homes. 

Other Business: 

Mitch Tropila spoke about his campaign for the Cascade County Commission seat.  He spoke about his 

values and his track record in Helena.  He also answered questions from those in attendance.     

Old Business: 

Minutes 

Harold made a motion and was seconded by Dan to approve the minutes from the May 26, 2016 

meeting as amended, the motion was passed unanimously.   

 

Next Scheduled meeting:  July 28, 2016 at Chief Joseph Elementary School 

Adjourn 

Dan made a motion and was seconded by Harold to adjourn the meeting at 7:45pm, the motion was 

passed unanimously. 

Minutes Submitted by: Curtis Finnicum, NC4 Secretary 


